

## UWOSS Council Meeting

Date: Monday, Feb 7th, 2022

Location: Online, Teams

Start time: 7:31 PM

End time: 8:09 PM

Meeting Facilitators: Chris Graves, Jin Kwon, Aashna Bansal, Jennifer Li

### Attendees:

1 <sup>st</sup> years	2 <sup>nd</sup> years	3 <sup>rd</sup> years
Nina Yan Audrey Li Shivani Solanki Jenny Tang Behavieethra Mohanathas Erin Poirier Sophie Borho Jovinn Sidhu Brandt Burdeniuk Daniel Stasiuk Mateo Vacacela Hannah Jacobs Sara Baig William Cross	Jerry Li Zoe Selimos Alyssa McCullough Aisa Dobie Hellen Xu Wincy Chung Akshu Valecha Sean Ng Ashley Berry Leeann Noronha	Chris Graves Jennifer Li Janet Tan Kevin Shelswell Kristen Letwinetz Bethany Lo Sanjay Solanski Meghan Sue Madelan Tsao Anika Nelson Aashna Bansal

Absent: Jin Kwon, Emily Lant, Sahil Merali, Mohammed Kayali, Melissa De Luca, Eric Roberts, Krish Srinivasan

Agenda	Item Facilitator	Discussion
Motion to begin	Jennifer	Janet, Jerry
Skit Night (date pending)		Chris: March 25th pending. The white coat ceremony is on the 26th for the second year. It should be okay, according to Alyssa. Will send out a further notice to submit the videos.
Teaching awards	Exects to Elects	We will talk about this on a future date, but tentatively: March 25th as well.
Meeting with Innova	Chris + Aashna	Meeting with Innova this Thursday, Feb 9th, 2022. To our knowledge, they are not sponsoring anything at the moment. Jennifer: Innova can sponsor Skit night.

		If we do think about anything, we can bring it up later.
UWOSS elections		Elections are coming up, tentative date for nominations is mid March. Dates will be finalized later. We should record a video to introduce the role and responsibilities.
Microwave cleaning		Would like 2 of the first years, one per week to clean the microwaves on the first floor. Wincy: Asking if we can clean the kettles. Alyssa: Are students responsible to clean the microwaves during the reading week? Chris: No.  Volunteers: Nina (week of Feb 7th). Erin (week of Feb 14th)
Thrive Week	Social reps	Mateo: Everyone participated and it was a good turn out. Things were done very well.
Myopia control - CooperVision (Amy Chow)		The presentation was already done with Contact Lens Interest Club. The presentation will not be added again to the list.
1st Year Equipment Rep report	1st Year Equipment Reps	Jenny: Trial lenses + diagnostic kits have been ordered. Companies should start shipping them out. Lenscan will hold off till the summer until the summer package. Other companies are going to ship out in a few months Third years are going to do a presentation for the first years regarding summer package and what they should buy.
2nd Year Equipment Rep report	2nd Year Equipment Reps	Wincy: BIO have been ordered. There are problems with VOLK lenses and some have defects (particularly superfields). Emailed the companies about the situation and gather information for Innova.
3rd Year Equipment Rep report	3rd Year Equipment Reps	Nothing to update.
1st Year Sport Rep report	1st Year Sport Reps	Sophie: Class sweaters are coming along. Jordan guaranteed that if the orders are in by the end of Feb, they will be here before the end of the term.
2nd Year Sport Rep report	2nd Year Sport Reps	Ashley: Working on general merch, have the designs ready and hoping to get everything together before the end of term.

3rd Year Sport Rep report	3rd Year Sport Reps	Eric and Sahil: They are working on the masks and have a cheque for corneal cup. We have to return the sponsorship cheque.
1st Year Class report	Nina/Audrey	Nina: Everyone is bonding with in-person classes.
2nd Year Class report	Aisa/Hellen	Aisa: Had a meeting with the ASOPP (new bridging program) and the students from other countries can join in our third year. The class of 2024 would be the first class that the bridging program happens. Wondering if students have a problem with new students joining in.
3rd Year Class report	Janet/Anika	Janet: Nothing to update from the 3rd years.
Eyeball		<p>Ankia: Some places are not comfortable with opening up, while others are. It depends on where we call to book spaces for a large group.</p> <p>Aashna: Montreal students are not going to come out, so we don't need a big venue compared to the past.</p> <p>We can do a first come first serve to Optom students first</p> <p>Meghan: We need explicit permission for food specifically. Check-in with Dr. Khan or Jenn Fleet. CAOS was told that there can be no food allowed.</p> <p>Janet: Maybe we can inquire about Feds Hall.</p> <p>Jennifer: We might have to look into COVID tests post-event so that we know students are safe.</p>
Next Meeting Date/Time	Chris	March 7th, 8:30 PM (tentatively)
Motion to end	Jennifer	Janet, Alyssa, Jerry